Name of person being nominated: Steven Raile
Nominee Team #: 375
Name of person submitting nomination: Precious Siddiquee
Describe why the person being nominated should be recognized through this award (600 words or less):


“We need to become focused, and we all need to work together. I am proud of everyone that showed their dedication to the team by coming to the first meeting of the year. Every moment is crucial and we must all organize and continue our projects from last year… Some of you guys suggested working on your free periods with me during the day. From this, I decided I will come to school early, give up my lunch period, and help out 9th period.”

Mr. Raile delivered this excerpt during the first meeting of the year. After this meeting, he showed his dedication to us by talking individually with team members and using his spare time and free periods for us. 

Steven Raile, an engineering teacher at Staten Island Technical HS and a 13-year FIRST mentor, changed the way Team 375, the Robotic Plague, operates on a team, community, and worldwide scale. When Mr. Siegel, our previous head mentor, retired, Mr. Raile took full responsibility for our team though already running our LEGO robotics team and Lemelson-MIT InvenTeam single-handedly. He convinced school administrators to create a class for FRC, enabling us to begin our after-school FIRST activities sooner, while receiving high school course credits. 


His success as an educator prompted students and parents to join the FIRST family. Mr. Triano, the father of a team member, decided to mentor our team commenting, “When Alex joined robotics, I was happy to see him having so much fun, but when I saw Mr. Raile in robotics, I realized I could have that fun too.”

Mr. Raile encourages equality, creativity, and originality, whether in the initial script of our animation, the prototype of our robot, or the final cut of our Chairman’s award video.  Though he has a prominent influence within our team, his impact resonates beyond our school. Since joining FIRST, Mr. Raile has actively spread the FIRST fever throughout our community with his contagious enthusiasm. He brought LEGO robotics to Staten Island, recommending it to teachers, getting us involved as referees, and starting a LEGO robotics class at our school. Mr. Raile’s “little LEGO idea” blossomed into 30 FLL teams and Staten Island’s official qualifying tournament. 

Most importantly, Mr. Raile taught us the importance of giving back. We started locally. He found us volunteer work through Staten Island Project Homefront, (a non-profit organization supplying items to servicemen stationed abroad), collecting bottles to buy a goat for a 3rd world country, and a robotics summer camp for middle school students, where he and our team taught children basic engineering principles.
 Mr. Raile’s community outreach was noticed by public officials and the media, enabling the team to promote FIRST through the Staten Island Advance, the local news channel New York 1, and Councilman Oddo. Mr. Raile’s efforts even extended overseas. When Team 1156 left tools at home in Brazil during the New York City Regional, Mr. Raile lent them equipment and sent them complimentary “Robotic Plague” shirts. 
Mr. Raile’s inspiration is definitely global, but it’s strongest at home. Our entire team has something great to say about our mentor: 
“Don’t forget how he never sits down at our competitions because he’s always jumping out of excitement!”

“He never leaves a team member, parent, or fellow mentor uninformed. “

“His surprise birthday parties for team members are the best!” 

“Include his motto! There are no problems, only solutions.”
 “Remember that time Mr. Raile drove back to the shop during the NYC Regional because no one had the gear we needed to fix our robot?” 

The room swam with everyone’s own Mr. Raile stories….
